Commissioners September 16, 2025

Superintendent’s Report
System Usage 2025 2024
August 11,491,661 8,750,000
Daily Average 370,698 282,258
Max Daily 522,046 460,000
Year to Date 60,291,661 55,300,000
1. A residence at 84 Everett Park wants to build an addition consisting of a two-bay garage,

5.

two bedrooms and a bath. Adam Ricker called with concerns that the Water Precinct
would not allow the addition. I did inform Adam that this is not something that The
Precinct would normally get an application for. However, I advised him that I would run it
by the Board of Commissioners.

A business at 209 Main St. would like to convert a detached shop space into two
apartment units. My feeling is that the owners should make application to The Water
Precinct. I’'m looking for the Board’s stance on this.

I received an application for service on a property in Camp Wallula.

The leak detection survey went well. One unaccounted for leak was detected on Gould Rd.
The leak was due to packing on a valve stem. This valve was shut off and we will be
working on this tomorrow. Another issue was detected on Barrett Rd. A resident there had
a leaking toilet. The resident was aware and had already called a plumber. This water was
accounted for.

We had A&D Instruments reset and change the increments on the master meter at Colby
Point. The meter was set up originally in default mode which reads to the nearest 10,000
gallons. It is now set to read every gallon. This will help with the accuracy of our
unaccounted-for water.

We passed our latest round of lead and copper sampling. TTHM and HAAS also came
back within acceptable levels.

We replaced the hydrant on Homan Lane. Over the winter, it developed a gasket leak. The
warranty period has expired. Tony and I will repair this hydrant this winter and place it
back in inventory

Jon and Tony have started easement mowing. They will be starting meter reading a week
early this fall. The reason for this is that Maggi has a scheduled vacation and I would like
Jon and Tony to take their time so Tony can get a handle on the process.

Tony is picking things up very quickly. Jon has been doing an outstanding job training
him

10. I have been trying to get a schedule from the tank cleaning company. I have advised them

that after November, we may not be able to get to the tank with their equipment. They
have been back in touch with me and are working on a schedule.



Workload

Backflow Testing
Meter Reading

Valve repair Gould Rd
Tank Cleaning
Easement Mowing

Respectfully Submitted,

Rob Thorp W



